
Worship Service Today 

8:30 & 10:30 

ON DUTY  

Today: 

May 21, 2017 

Next Sunday: 

      May 28, 2017 

8:30 AM 10:30 AM  8:30 AM  10:30 AM 

Sides- 

Persons:  

  

G. Bonnell 
M. Bonnell 
 

B.Lee 
B. Lee  
E. O’Reilly  
R.Gregory 
S. Bishop 

S. Morgan 
S. Parsons 

G. Morgan, 
 K. Morgan, 
G. Coates, 
G. Taylor    R. Hilliard 

Eucharist 

Assistant Keith Pack 

 
Kelly Scott 

 

Deborah 

Bradbury 

 

Amy Anthony 

Servers’ 

Guild:  
 

M. Greenslade  D. Scott 

Altar Guild Irene M, Florence M, Marina 

LeD, Paulette S, Margaret E. 

Dora B, Marina McD, Daphne K, 

Alicia T, Linda P. 

Youth/Senior Choir Practice 
Youth Choir Practice Thursday night form 6-7 pm. New members always welcome!! 
Senior choir practice Thursday night from 7:15 – 8:45. New members welcome! 

 
Volunteers Needed for Vacation Bible School 

 
Volunteers are required to help with our VBS this year. Any time and talent you could 
offer would be greatly appreciated. We need help with everything from preparations 
(craft preparation, organizing T-shirt orders, decorating etc.) to a helping hand 
throughout VBS week (teaching a class, kitchen staff, organizing games, etc.). If you 
can help in any way, please let us know after the service today and pass along your 
name so we can get planning for this special event. Thank you!! 
 

Baptismal Celebration 
 
There will be a celebration for children baptized at St. Peter Parish, CBS from 
September 28, 2014 – present on Sunday June 4th following morning worship. Please 
RSVP with the number of family members attending and the ages of children 
attending to admin@stpeterscbs.ca or 744-2648 by May 31st. There will be face 
painting, music, a story corner and refreshments as part of our celebration. Stay 
tuned – there will be another celebration for older children in the fall! 
 

 
Thank You from Boomer and Izzy 

 

 
Thank you to everyone who have donated yarn/wool or who have knitted Boomer 
Caps and Izzy Dolls. To date we have sent 20,101 caps/dolls to third world 
countries!! This project would not have been such a success if not for so many 
committed people, like you. To continue this ministry, we are in need of more 
wool/yarn. If you have some used or unwanted yarn/wool, it would be greatly 
appreciated if you could donate it to this worthwhile project. It can be left at the Parish 
Office or call Mabel at 834-1390 for pickup. Thank you for the LOVE you have shown 
by participating in this project. You have brought smiles and comfort to thousands of 
underprivileged children!! 
 

St. Peter’s Church Library 
 
 We are excited to begin a new Ministry at St. Peter’s that we hope will benefit both 
young and old. We will enjoy the benefits of a lending library in our own church. It will 
be housed in the vestry of our church, available for all to access. We will be looking 
for your help in starting this literary adventure. If you have any gently used books that 
are fairly current and are willing to donate we would greatly appreciate it. Or if you 
are shopping and see a great book feel free to buy and donate to this great ministry. 
We are looking for topics such as: inspirational, self-help, mindfulness, grieving/loss, 
addictions, healthful living, family relationships, parenting, recipe books, and joyful 
books. These can be adult or children’s books. Any books or donations may be 
dropped at the parish office. If you wish any further information please contact 
Colleen Reid 240-1209 or  colleenreid@nlesd.ca We look forward to sharing and 
reading at St. Peter’s.  

     

Annual Meeting postponed until further notice 

Sunday of Song—Join vocalist Michelle Noftall and renowned musicians Craig 
Young and Sandy Morris for an afternoon of folk, country and gospel favourites 
(and a sneak peak of music from Michelle’s upcoming album, ‘Roots in the 
Water’), Sunday, June 4th, 3:00 PM, St. Peter’s Anglican Church, Upper 
Gullies. Tickets $15 in advance, $20 at the door. 

Living Well With Advanced Cancer: Are you living with cancer? Eastern 
Health invites you to attend a 8-week interactive support group designed to 
help those living  
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with advanced cancer to reconnect with and sustain meaning in their lives. Co-
facilitated by the Social Work Department of the Dr. H. Bliss Murphy Cancer Centre 
and the Pastoral Care and Ethics Department of Eastern Health, this program will 
start May 8th and will meet on Monday’s from 2-4 p.m. until June 26th at the Botanical 
Garden Field Centre, 306 Mount Scio Road (weeks 2, 3, and 7 will meet Tuesday 
afternoon). For more information or to register please contact Paul Grimes at 777-
7611 or Bill Haynes at 777-7990. 

Spousal Grief and Bereavement Support Group – Are you experiencing grief due 
`to the death of your spouse? Please join us on Tuesday nights, 7:00-8:30 pm at St. 
Peter’s Parish Hall. This support group provides an opportunity for individuals to meet 
and discuss the loss of your spouse; provide support to each other; and share 
information that may help during the grieving process. This support group is ‘drop in’ 
and supported by Grief and Bereavement Services, Eastern Health. For more 
information, please call 631-9539 or 777-8972. 

Confirmation 
 
Bishop Peddle will be here for Confirmation next Sunday, May 28 at 7:00 PM. 

Advisory Committee Members 

Home Again Furniture Bank is seeking dedicated and passionate professionals to join 
our Advisory Committee. We are looking for people interested in working as part of a 
team to help eradicate furniture poverty in the region. Interested persons with skills 
and experience in the following areas are encouraged to apply: governance; 
finance/accounting; legal; risk management; marketing/communications; social 
enterprise/business; financial development; familiarity or involvement with community 
organizations with similar missions. Please contact David Burrows for more 
information or to send your resume: dburrows@parishoftheascension.ca. 

The Singing Legionnaires – St. Mary’s 

Shelley Neville joins with special guests, the Singing Legionnaires on June 4th at 3:00 
PM at St. Mary’s Church, St. John’s. Tickets $20.00 and can be purchased at Reid 
Music, O’Brien’s Music, Fred’s Records, RC Legion BR 1 and BR 56, members of the 
Singing Legionnaires and at the door.  

Youth Event, June 9th 

Youth Event (grades 7 & up) – Friday, June 9th. Join us in the parish hall for “Minute to 
Win It” challenges and a nacho bar!! Please RSVP Andrea at andreapowell@live.com 

All Ages Congregational Dance 
Save the date! All ages congregational dance, Thursday, June 22 form 7-10 pm. Cost 
$2.00 or $5.00/ family. Dance the night away to favourite hits from across the years. 
You can dress up in the fashion of your favourite decade and enter the Costume 
Contest if you wish. There will be a canteen, ticket draw and lots of fun. Dance your 
cares away as we say god bye to the school year and hello to summer! 
 

St. Peter’s History 
Did you know? 

 
 
 
Above is a sketch of the ‘old Church,’ (circa 1900) prior to the construction of our 
present day St. Peter’s. 
 
Electric lights were installed in the Church in 1922, however, they were found to be 
somewhat inadequate. This problem was not corrected until 1934 when the Women’s 
Association of Seal Cove paid for the installation of extra lights. At some time during 
the 1920’s the clergyman’s means of transportation changed from horse to the 
horseless carriage. It is not known in what year that the car was purchased or the 
price. However, the 1927 minutes show that a motion was passed to auction the old 
car for not less than $60. A decision was make to purchase a new car the following 
year and envelopes were sent out to parishioners requesting money to pay off the 
debt. In 1932 there was $235.00 still owing. 
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